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Ufton Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 

Tuesday 1st March 2016
1.
Record of Members Present:- 
Cllrs Baldwin, Wilkinson, Tayler.
Cllrs Stevens, Riches
2.
Apologises for Absence: - Cllr’s Crowther, Leeman and van-Kesteren 
3.
Acceptance of Apologies: - Yes
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations - None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)

Parishioners of Ufton are invited to address the Council on any relevant matter for a maximum of 3 minutes
It was noted Peter Reed, resident of Ufton and former long standing Ufton Parish Councillor has passed away. Cllr Baldwin will send a letter to thanks for everything Mr Reed did for the Parish Council and the village as a whole throughout the years. 
Drain/Manhole Covers Ufton Hill – Mrs Ingham advised the Council the drain/manhole covers are no longer sitting correctly. Agreed the Parish Clerk will contact Severn Trent.

Bag of Rubbish – Mrs Ingham advised there is a bag of rubbish in the hedge on the right hand side down by the nature reserve. Cllr Tayler will contact the appropriate department and ask for it to be removed.

Annual Parish Council Meeting – Mrs Ingham advised the meeting the Annual Parish Council Meeting started in 2004. Cllr Baldwin suggested the annual meeting be held as a separate event either later in March or in April. Agreed an Annual Parish Meeting will be arranged.

Heavy Goods Vehicles using Ufton Fields- Mr Shepherd wished to raise his concern about 26 tonne lorries using Ufton Fields and the damage they have caused to the verges. Mr Shepherd was invited to attend a meeting with the Locality Officer from Warwickshire County Council who is due to meet with the Parish Clerk and Cllr Baldwin on Friday 4th March 2016 to present his concerns.
Car Consultants – According to the information on SDC’s planning portal, there are 25 spaces specifically allocated for “selling” purposes.

Representative Report 
Cllr Riches – advised the Chief Executive of Stratford on Avon District Council has been made redundant; his post will now be covered by two Directors.

SDC has identified land available to supply new dwellings for the next 5 years, 4 months.

SDC has approved an increase in Council Tax of 3.9%, this equates to an increase of £133.05 per year for a Band D dwelling.

SDC are looking to follow the action taken by Daventry District Council in relation to fining dog owners/walkers who are found not to be carrying a “pooh bag(s)”
Cllr Stevens – advised HS2 has had a change in management structure which will affect the Added Provisions (AP’s). The first spade is due in the round in January 2018.

Warwickshire Wildlife Trust – Manager, Carl Curtis.
The Fosseway will be shut on Easter Sunday to enable carriageway repairs to be carried out near the railway bridge. 

7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

Acceptance of the minutes for the meeting held on Tuesday 2nd February 2016, subject to Councillor Wilkinson being shown as having been in attendance were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 
The Parish Council is aware dog fouling occurs within the village and will approach Stratford District Council again if evidence of the offender(s) is obtained. 
8.2
E-on Street Lighting

Cllr Crowther was not present, so will remain on the Agenda for the next meeting.
8.3
Landfill/Biffa


No recent issues with “smells”, topic to remain on agenda
8.4
Grit Bin

Bin still to be put in place, as “Jason” has not been available to enable it to be collected. Cllr Baldwin will call Jason.  

8.7
Pensions Regulator


Cllr Crowther was not present, so will remain on Agenda for the next meeting.
8.8
Highway Issues - Letter has been sent to WCC and the Parish Clark and Councillor Baldwin are due to meet the Locality Officer on Friday 4th March 2016 to review all of the issues.
9.
Planning Matters 
9.1
Planning Application 15/02595/FUL Lower Fox Farm – Cllr’s Baldwin and Tayler attended the Planning Committee on 10th February 2016; the planning application was refused by 4 votes to 3. Cllr Riches offered his support, if the applicant wished to discuss the matter with him.
10.
Finances   

10.1
Invoices


March Ufton Newsletter and envelopes


£20.79 
(VAT £3.96)

Clerks Salary for February 




£137.72


HMRC – PAYE due for February 



£34.20

Village Hall Hire 2015/2016 Parish Council Meetings
£120.00





Cllr Tayler proposed all items be paid, Cllr Wilkinson seconded the proposal, 
10.2 
Financial Report - noted.
11.
Correspondence – Neighbourhood Development Planning for Health booklet along with an accompanying letter from Cllr Les Caborn - Portfolio Holder for Health, Warwickshire County Council.


Tower Mint Ltd – Commemorative Medal offer to celebrate Queen Elizabeth II 90th birthday.
12.
Any other business

13.
Items for next Agenda

Dog Fouling 
EON Street Lighting
Landfill/Biffa
Grit Bin

Pensions Regulator

Highway Issues

HS2

Ufton Bus shelter

14.
Date of Next Meeting

5th April 2016
           Signed 
Date


Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)


